

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF


LACOMBE MINOR HOCKEY ((LMHA()

OPERATIONAL COMMITTEE


HELD IN ARENA UPPER LOBBY, LACOMBE, ALBERTA


ON FEBRUARY 11, 2010.
Meeting Called to Order @7:06 p.m.
PRESENT: 
TROY RIDER


JEFF HEINDEL 
NAOMI BENNETT
SHERRI STRAUB

LIN LUYMES

SHAWN LEGGETT
DONNA KENNY

JENNA KLIPPERT
MIKE KOZAK

SHELDON KUHN

CANDACE LEGGETT


SANDI GOUCHIE

DARIN GILL

CHAIRMAN AND SECRETARY:

Troy Rider occupied the Chair and Jenna Klippert acted as Secretary of the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:


The Minutes of the Operational Committee Meeting dated January 7, 2010 had previously been emailed out to all committee members for their review and thereafter posted onto the website.  Troy advised of a change to Clause 7 regarding the signing of the back of the game sheet during Provincials.  After the meeting, this requirement had been waived and the change  has all ready been communicated to all involved teams.  Mike Kozak made a motion to approve those Minutes as emailed together with the above amendment. Shawn Leggett seconded the motion.  Motion was unanimously carried.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
1. Ice:  Troy asked all Directors to remind their teams that the returning of ice, the available ice and the referee scheduling is critical at this time of year.   The Ice Convenor and Ref-Assignors are trying hard to accommodate all.  

2. Troy advised that the Town has extended our use of the ice until March 21 and that the association has booked 6 hours of ice at Clive for the week of March 22-25.  Naomi was thanked for helping us with negotiating a reduced booking rate of $80.00/hr at Clive.  This ice will be allocated in mid-March. Directors are to let Troy know if their teams have lost ice due to other games.  
3. Starting March 1, 2010, the morning practice ice times are cancelled with the Town of Lacombe and the ice has been returned to the Town.  The Town has not penalized us for this ice and everyone present at this meeting agreed with the decision.  If a team does need an extra practice and would like some morning ice, they are to let Troy know.  LMHA will book it for them and pay for it.

Troy and Tom, as ice convenor, need to know of team ice needs during play-offs and post play-offs as soon as possible.  

NCMHA regular season league play is rapping up and all games must be completed by February 28, 2010.  Play-offs will follow and everyone is to check on NCMHA’s website for play-off format and schedule.

4. Provincial play downs are on going at this time and Division Directors can be contacted for updates.  The association has purchased “Lacombe Rockets” banners that are available for teams to use at special events.  The Pee Wee A team had taken them to Winter Games to advertise the team and our association.

5. Enmax Pond Hockey was held on January 19, 2010 and the organizers were, once again, very disappointed with this event.  Other then the organization that LMHA provided, there was no format or drills provided by the Rebels and it was basically “mayhem” on the ice.  As such, we are not sure that LMH will participate in this event again.
6. Troy asked what the members thought about continuing with the Coach Evaluation Questionnaire and whether there is any value in them.  Mike said that they are nice to fall back on if two (2) individuals want the same position.  The cost is only $25.00 to the association for the on-line survey.  The committee agreed that they felt the evaluations should continue.  Troy said that he would make sure that the Questionnaire will be set up by March 15 on the website and we are to encourage all parents to go on-line and complete it for this season.
7. Cash Lottery:  The deadline was February 1, 2010.  Donna will provide more information in her Fundraising Report.
8. The LMH 2010 fall pictures have been booked for November 1, 2010 with SDI out of St. Albert.  Everyone has been very happy with the 2009-2010 pictures and their quality.  We are still waiting for the bigger team pictures that are coming for our sponsors and there are still families who are placing further orders.    Lin Luymes made a motion that it be mandatory for all teams to use the LMHA approved photographer for our corporate sponsor team photographs commencing with the 2010-2011 season.  Mike Kozak seconded the motion.  Motion was unanimously carried.

9. The committee discussed when we should hold the annual “LMHA Awards Night”.  It was decided that it should be sometime during the week after Easter.  Troy will book the Junior High School with a convenient date.  This information will be posted onto the website.
10. Operating Committee Roles & Responsibilities review – Troy has been working on drafts for some of the positions so that this information can be posted on the website and be made available when the positions are to be filled at the Annual Spring Meeting.   Drafts for the positions of Directors, President, Treasurer and Registrar were read out to the Committee members for their comments, additions and amendments.  Committee members were asked to email their Roles & Responsibility Sheets to Troy as soon as possible so that he can put them on the template created.
The Bookkeeper’s position was discussed and it was agreed that some of the responsibilities of the bookkeeper should, in fact, be the Treasurer’s.  The receipt and the distribution of the mail should be the Secretary’s job and only the Treasurer should be writing cheques.  Receipts need to be done in a timely manner.  The Bookkeeper should only be responsible for the organizing and keeping the association’s journals as the books still need to go to an accountant for audit each year.

The Bookkeeper’s position is hired out and the association should look at opening it up for tender for a fixed term.  Sherri will ask Lori McCrea, the association’s current Bookkeeper, to outline her present jobs and responsibilities and mention that it will be going out for tender.    Shawn Leggett made a motion that we post the Bookkeeper position for tender in April 2010.  Sheldon Kuhn seconded the motion.  Sherri Straub abstained.  None opposed.  Motion was carried.
Donna Kenny addressed her concern of the current process in dropping off monies and leaving activated Sobeys cards.  We have been lucky to date but we are taking a huge risk.  Donna and Sherri were asked to come up with an acceptable process and solution on how this should be handled from here on in.  

Sherri then discussed the current process that she uses for the collection of NSF cheques.  Troy said that he would document and detail this information on a template for the association to post so that all members are forewarned.  Sandi Gouchie suggested that, in the future, each team run their money for Sobeys cards, cash lottery, etc. through their own team accounts.  Funds would be deposited into the team’s account and then the team would write 1 cheque to the association.  This way, NSF cheques  for fundraising would be dealt with on a team level where the team knows how to contact these individuals.  It was agreed that this sounded like something the committee should explore in more detail and possibly implement for the upcoming season.  
The Statement of Operations emailed out earlier today was reviewed and discussed.  With the incoming Sobeys money due and once Carol make a deposit from the concession, the association should be close to budget.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
1. Treasurer’s Report:   Sherri is busy dealing with NSF cheques.   She reiterated that the collection should be a responsibility at the team level in order for them to keep their team together.  Outstanding funds result in a player not being allowed on the ice.  As far as Sobeys cards is concerned, parents were given the option to “opt in” or “opt out” at the time of registration.  If you opted in, then there is no excuse for bouncing cheques and all it does is hurt the association.  The purpose of fundraising is to try to keep registration fees as low as possible while still being able to cover the association’s expenses.  

2. Registrar’s Report:  Lin Luymes asked the Directors to make sure that the Directors tell their Team Managers that once an affiliated player plays their 6th game, then they need to stay with that team and be put down as an “AP” player on the game sheet.

3. Ice Convenor Report:  Tom was absent.

4. Equipment Manager’s Report:  Kevin Frank was absent.
5. Coach Mentor’s Report:  Al Brown was absent.
6. Sponsorship Report: Shawn Leggett reminded all to get their teams updates into Sunny 94 and  the Globe.  He will contact both and make sure that they are receiving the information that is being sent.
7. Concession Report:  Sam Atsinger was absent.  Troy read over a letter received from Carol advising that she is still interested in taking over the concession herself.   Troy will talk this over with the Town but the committee agreed, that as long as we can ensure that it remains open as per it’s current hours, we should turn it over to her to run.  We would not be able to sell “Rockets” apparel in the concession, but we will discuss the possibility with selling it out of Dean’s Skate Sharpening booth instead.
Because parents do not want to volunteer for shifts in the concession, the association loses about $40,000.00 per year in income.  This needs to be made up in other fundraising options.

Jeff stressed the importance of skate sharpening being made available for all Tournaments hosted by LMHA as it was being advertised in the Tournament information packages.  Troy will talk to Dean.
8. Game & Conduct Report:  Chad Kanngiesser was absent.
9. Referee in Chief Report:  Rick Plante was absent. Troy has to talk to him about a couple of things.
10. Tournament Chair Report:  Dawn Pecharsky was absent.  Troy advised that all Tournaments have been completed and that we have received notice that Dawn will be stepping down from this position.
11. Lower-Ref Assignor:  Denny Pannenbecker was absent.
12. Upper-Ref Assignor:  Candace Leggett advised that she is not getting the emails from Managers regarding the game changes.  She is unable to book ref’s in 24 hours.  If anyone has any issues with a Referee, they are to be directed to Referee in Chief, Rick Plante, the President, Troy Rider, with a copy going to the Vice-President, Jeff Heindel.  She also asked Directors to remind their Team Managers that she needs to know if it is a Provincial Game when she is booking referees.
Troy said that the Initiation league games do have referees booked but the Tournament games do not.

13. Fundraising Report:  Donna Kenny expects to have fundraising balance by the weekend.  She told Darn Gill that the Atom C team has outstanding monies due that need to be handed in by Friday. She is spending lots of time trying to track down outstanding monies on Sobeys and Cash Lottery.
DIRECTOR’S REPORTS:
Initiation:  Roy Burton was absent.  

Troy advised that there had been an issue arise in regards to the ice booked for the Initiation Tournament.  The games started at 10:30 Saturday morning and ice was not turned back until 5 days prior to the Tournament date.  They wanted forgiveness for the unused ice.  The association did give them a break and charged them for 5 ½ hrs instead of the full 7 ½ hrs.  Dawn hands out the Tournament Ice Policy at the first Tournament Committee meeting and neither Troy nor Dawn was approached to clarify the guidelines or with any questions on how to go about setting up tournament ice.
This will need to be documented better in the future, especially for the new teams to LMH.  Start games early and finish early as late ice can always by given to the older teams, like the Midgets or the Bantams.  LMHA has to buy ice from the Town and it was booked from 7:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m. for both days.  On special event weekends, the charge is $30.00/hour more.

Novice:  Shawn Burton was absent.  Jeff said that the Tournament was very successful with no complaints, and lots of new teams to play out of their league.
Atom:   Darin advised that all 3 teams are in Provincials.
Pee Wee:  Mike Kozak advised that all seems to be running smoothly.  The Pee Wee A team brought home the Silver from the Winter Games.
Bantam:  Herb Woltjer was absent.  Naomi Bennett gave a brief rundown of team play.
Midget:  Sheldon Kuhn said nothing to report.  AA’s are done Provincial play and the A team did not go in.
Female:  Sandi Gouchie advised that the B’s are in the 2nd round of Provincials and the A’s had a “bye”.
NEW BUSINESS:
North Central play off format will be on-line .  Lin advised that NC is going to run “overtime” format when it comes to the finals.  The amended rules and format will be posted on NC website.  A copy of these rules will also be run off for the time boxes.
ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:58 p.m. with the next Meeting is currently scheduled for March 4, 2010.  This meeting date may be changed to a later date but notice will be emailed out if necessary.  
There will be the regular Operational Committee Meeting held in March and the Annual General Meeting will be booked for sometime in April.  Troy will book a date at either the Junior High or the LMC.  The Annual General Meeting in April will be the only date that families can register, in person, to receive the early bird discount, and registrations will not be accepted until all Committee positions are filled.  
Page | 5 


